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and 6; township 6 north, range 3 east, sections 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6; 
township 6 north, range 4 east, sections 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6; township 
6 north, range 5 east, sections 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6; township 7 north, 
ranges 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 east; township 8 north, ranges 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 
east. 

(f) Richland county. All lands outside of the limits of incorporated 
cities and villages in: township 8 north, ranges 1 and 2 east; town
ship 8 north, ranges 1 and 2 west; township 9 north, ranges 1 and 2 
east; township 9 north, ranges 1 and 2 west; township 10 north, 
ranges 1 and 2 east; township 10 north, ranges 1 and 2 west. 

(g) Sauk county. All lands outside of the limits of incorporated 
cities and villages. 

History; 1-2-56; (2) Cr. Register, August, 1956, No. 8, eff. 9-1-56; (2) 
(c) and (e) Am. Register, November, 1956, No. 11, eff. 12-1-56. 

WCD 30.03 Burning regulations, extensive forest protection dis
tricts; posting notices. Within the boundaries of the extensive forest 
protection districts established by section WCD 30.02 it shall be un
lawful: ( 1) For any person, persons, firm or corporation to burn any 
rubbish, slashings, brush piles, stumps or marsh lands or other lands 
on or in any and all of the areas hereinbefore described in this sec
tion unless he first shall have obtained a permit therefor from a duly 
authorized and appointed district forest ranger or other person dele
gated similar authority by the state conservation commission of 
Wisconsin. 

(2) The regulations provided in this section shall be put into effect 
by posting of proper notices of such regulations within said extensive 
forest protection districts, such posting being deemed by said com
mission to be the most feasible way of notifying the public within the 
said extensive forest protection districts that such regulations are in 
effect and such regulations shall remain in full force and effect so 
long as such posting shall continue or until this section is rescinded 
or modified by the state conservation commission of Wisconsin or by 
legislative action. 

WCD 30.04 Emergency fire regulations. Within the boundaries of 
the forest protection districts it shall be unlawful: (1) For any person 
or persons to build a camp fire in any manner except at authorized 
improved camp grounds or other places of habitation unless he has 
first obtained a special permit from a duly appointed district forest 
ranger or other person delegated similar authority by the state con
servation commission. 

(2) For any person or persons to smoke any pipe, cigarette, or 
cigar except at places of habitation, authorized improved camp 
grounds or in automobiles or vehicles operating on state or county 
highways, and such automobiles or vehicles shall be equipped on the 
inside of the body of such automobile or vehicle in each and every 
instance with a receptacle that will serve as an ash container, and no 
matches, ashes, burning tobacco or other burning material shall be 
thrown from any such automobile or other vehicle while the same is 
within the boundaries of the forest protection districts. 

(3) For any person, persons, firm or corporation to burn any rub
bish, slashings, brush piles, stumps or marsh lands 01· other lands on 
or in any and all of the areas hereinbefore described in this section, 

Register, June, 1968, No. 150 



292 WISCONSIN ADMINISTRA'l'IVE CODE 

unless he first obtains a special permit from a duly authorized and 
appointed district forest ranger or other person delegated similar 
authori~y by the state conservation commission of Wisconsin. 

( 4) The provisions of this section shall be put into effect by post
ing of proper notice of the emergency regulations within the respec
tive forest protection districts, this being deemed by the commission 
the most feasible way of notifying the public within said districts that 
such regulations are in effect, and such emergency regulations shall 
remain in full force and effect so long as such posting shall continue 
or until this section is rescinded or modified by the state conservation 
commission of Wisconsin ·or by legislative act. 

WCD 30.05 Travel on fire lanes. (1) TRAVEL PROHIBITED. It shall be 
unlawful for any person or persons to travel with any automobile or 
other vehicle on or over any fire lanes, truck trails or roads that have 
been constructed by the conservation department or under the direc
tion of the conservation department or its representatives for the 
particular use only of its forest fire-fighting equipment wherein barri
ers, gates or similar obstructions have been placed acr oss them by the 
state conservation commission, state conservation department, its 
forest rangers, conservation wardens or other designated agents clos
ing them to public travel unless a permit for .such travel by vehicle 
or automobile has been issued them by the state conservation commis
sion, the state conservation department, or their forest rangers, con
servation wardens or other designated agents. 

(2) PERMITS. The state conservation department, its forest rangers, 
conservation wardens, or other designated agents of the conservation 
department are hereby authorized to receive and to issue, free of cost, 
to any person or persons making application, a permit to travel on 
such fire lanes, truck trails or roads wherein the applicant or appli
cants can show to the satisfaction of the conservation commission, 
conservation department, its forest rangers, conservation wardens or 
other designated agents that there is good and sufficient reason why 
such a permit should be issued to them. Applications for such permits 
shall state thereon the name and address of the applicant, the reasons 
why he desires such a permit and such other information as may be 
required by the state conservation department. 

(3) PEACE OFFICERS. Nothing in the provisions of this section shall 
apply to the armed forces of the United States, the national guard or 
peace officers in the performance of their duties as such, or any 
person summoned by such peace officers to a ssist them in making an 
arrest or to preserve the peace while such person or persons are so 
engaged, or to any conservation officers, forest rangers, either federal 
or state, who are acting· in the performance of their duti es as such. 
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